Mr. Verne Long, 1300 Colcord Building, Oklahoma City, Okla.

Dear Verne:

I want you to know how much we appreciate the fine hospitality that you and Mrs. Long showed us and our boys while we were in Oklahoma City playing the Sooners at Morman. The boys remember with great pleasure your fine courtesy, and I want to add my thanks although it is very belated. I should not have neglected it, but I did, and I applogize.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.